Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

## Minutes of the November 10, 2011 Meeting

The November meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held November 10, 2011 at the Entercom broadcasting studios; Mission, Kansas. There were 11 in attendance. John Beck, chapter vice chairman, was in charge.

Beck opened the business meeting at 12:01PM and he asked Ed Treese, to read the minutes of the October meeting in the absence of Secretary Treasurer Ben Weiss. The motion to accept the minutes was by Chriss Scherer and the second was by Kirk Chestnut. Motion passed.

Program chairman, John Gray, remarked that the December meeting program is pending and may be on Tuesday instead of Thursday. The January program will be presented by Greg Best and cover uses of spectrum analyzers.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS chairman, led a discussion of the national EAN test the day before and played an audio recording of the test from KCSP. Ed Treese asked if there were any comments about the audio level from WHB and there were no complaints. Kirk also discussed contacting the Midamerica Regional Council.

Chriss Scherer, chapter certification chairman, reminded us that the next local chapter exams will be February 3-13 and the registration deadline is December 31st. He gave a local exam last week.

There was no old business.

The only new business was Kirk Chestnut imitated a discussion about BAS spectrum Part 90 changes.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 12:15PM by Chriss Scherer and the second by John Gray. Motion passed.

The program was presented by Gino Sigismondi, Shure, Inc. on wireless spectrum update and new white space rules via internet.

Submitted by: Ed Treese